DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING SYSTEMS COMMAND NORTHWEST
1101 TAUTOG CIRCLE
SILVERDALE WASHINGTON 98315-1101

5090
EV3/24-0516

MAY 2 0 202

Ryan Hardwick

Washington State Department of Ecology

Toxics Cleanup Program Baywide Project Manager
300 Desmond Drive Southeast

Lacey, WA 98503

Dear Mr. Hardwick:
SUBJECT: East Waterway Agreed Order DE 12817 — Project Coordinators

The intent of this letter is to inform the Washington State Department of Ecology regarding a change
in project coordinator and staff level contact for the East Waterway Site in Everett, Washington. The
project coordinator for the United States Department of the Navy will change from Pam Sargent to Philip
Nenninger. In addition, the Navy would like to designate William Hafner as the working-level staff
contact for all portions of the implementation of the work to be performed required by this Order.
Pursuant to Section VIII B of Agreed Order DE 12817, the change will be effective as of 10 calendar days
from the date of this letter.

The contact information for Philip Nenninger is provided below:

Philip Nenninger, Environmental Restoration Manager, EV3
Naval Facilities Engineering Systems Command Northwest
1101 Tautog Circle, Suite 203

Silverdale, WA 98315

Phone: 360-396-0226

Email: philip.a.nenninger.civ(@us.navy.mil

The contact information for William Hafner is provided below:

William Hafner, Remedial Project Manager

Naval Facilities Engineering Systems Command Northwest
1101 Tautog Circle, Suite 203

Silverdale, WA 98315

Phone: 425-318-0420

Email: william.d.hafner4.civ@us.navy.mil

Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.
Sincerely,
//j/ yf# W&eﬂy/h/
PﬁéP NENNINGER
Environmental Restoration Manager

By direction of the
Commanding Officer



